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I want to start out by thanking everyone for pitching in 
during the Rendezvous.  You can be as proud as I am to 
say you are a Mother Lode member.  Your Unit helped 
produce a very well attended and, by all accounts, a 
great Rendezvous.  Also, thanks to our Rendezvous 
Historian committee:  Kathy Zumburnn, Cathy 
Dunckel, and Dan Dunckel. 
 
The Rendezvous committee met for a de-briefing, 
reviewing suggestions, and discussing ways to improve 
ƴŜȄǘ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ŜǾŜƴǘΦ  9ǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ƛǎ invited to offer 
suggestions and be a part of the planning for next year.  
Just give me a call to get your name on the committee 
list.  Mark your calendars for the weekend of March 18 
ς нлΣ нлмсΦ  ²ŜΩƭƭ ōŜ ƛƴ !ƴƎŜƭǎ /ŀƳǇ ŀƎŀƛƴΦ 
 
If your heard the drums pounding in mid-April, it might 
have been the thunder coming through during the last  
Spring storm.  Rumor has it, it was BCHA headed to 
Sacramento for their annual National Board Meeting 
(NBM).  Representatives from across the country 
gathered at the Holiday Inn in downtown Sacramento 
April 21-25.  MLU members working alongside Mid-
Valley Unit members helped to entertain the National 
Board during their Welcome Reception at the Railroad 
Museum and at the Stovall Ranch for an evening of 
California style BCH fun ς with pack demonstrations, 
pack scrambles, a Dutch oven dinner, and cowboy 
poetry. 
 
Just a reminder, all meetings are on the fourth (4th) 
aƻƴŘŀȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƳƻƴǘƘ ƴƻǿΦ  LŦ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ƴƻǘ ǎǳǊŜ ƛŦ ƛǘΩǎ ŀ 
Board meeting or a General meeting, come anyway!  
Our meetingǎ ŀǊŜ ƘŜƭŘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ 5ŜƴƴȅΩǎ ƛƴ /ŀƳŜǊƻƴ tŀǊƪ 
ŀǘ тΥлл taΦ  9ȄŎŜǇǘ ƛƴ aŀȅΣ ǿƘŜƴ ǿŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ 
meeting because so many members go to Bishop for 
Mule Days. 
 

As I write this message, we are looking forward to the  
annual Pack Clinic and Trail Ride at Dru Barner.  Kathy 
Goodrich tells us we have about a dozen people signed 
up for the weekend and Al Kaiser and Jerry Heitzler tell 
us they have some fun things planned for the training. 
 
Our original Trail Ride Schedule has MLU going to Sayles 
Canyon the third weekend in May.  The schedule has 
ōŜŜƴ ƳƻŘƛŦƛŜŘ ǘƻ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ǘƘŜ bƻǊǘƘ .ŀȅ ¦ƴƛǘΩǎ {ǇǊƛƴƎ 
Ride in Potter Valley.  The Spring Ride is a catered ride 
with Saturday night dancing in the dirt, and although 
everyone is welcome, the ride is limited to 150 riders 
and reservations must be in by May 8th.  Information 
can be found at www.northbayunit.com.  If you would 
like to ride and camp at Sayles Canyon as originally  

planned, please contact Kathy Goodrich so she can put 
you in touch with other members going to Sayles that 
weekend.  Sorry for the confusion on the Ride Schedule 
but this is a great opportunity to network with other 
BCH members. 
 
The MLU Trailer Committee has been making great 
progress on our Unit trailer.  Thank you to Lucy 
Badenhoop for spear heading the project.  Shelves have 
been installed on both walls of the trailer with slots for 
sliding tables in and out.  The front section of the trailer 
will have a shelf high enough that three (3) metal mules  
 

http://www.bchcalifornia.org/
http://www.northbayunit.com/


tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ aŜǎǎŀƎŜΣ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜŘ ŦǊƻƳ ǇŀƎŜ м 

can be stored under it, allowing a walkway to move in 
and out of the trailer easily.  Right now half of the trailer 

is filled with Rendezvous supplies, but the good news is, 
the supplies will be with another committee after next 
ȅŜŀǊΩǎ wŜƴŘŜȊǾƻǳǎΦ 
 
While I was attending the Pacific Crest Trail 
!ǎǎƻŎƛŀǘƛƻƴΩǎ όt/¢!ύ ŀƴƴǳŀƭ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎΣ L ƘŀŘ 
an opportunity to chat with Chip Herzig.  Some of you 
may know Chip as the BCHC Membership Chairperson, 
and he also holds a position on the PCTA Board.  Chip 
tells me that we are ever so close to having a policy and 
procedure in place that will allow BCHC to establish 
internal training for certification of chain saw operators. 
 
Be sure to put Horse Expo on your BCHC 2015 Luck 
Calendar for the first weekend in June, and our Fun Ride 
fundraiser for the last weekend in June! 
 
LŦ ǿŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ ǎŜŜ ȅƻǳ ŀǘ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ 
ŎƻǳǇƭŜ ƻŦ ƳƻƴǘƘǎΣ ǿŜΩƭƭ ǎee you at the next meeting.  In 
the meantime, Keep Your Leather Side Up, and Your 
Steel Side Down!  God Bless America! 

 

Mike Kohlbaker, President 
 
2015 BCHC RENDEZVOUS 
By Lucy Badenhoop and Mike Kohlbaker 

 
¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ŀƴƴǳŀƭ ./I/ ƎŀǘƘŜǊƛƴƎ ǿŀǎ ƘŜƭŘ 13-14-15 
aŀǊŎƘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ /ŀƭŀǾŜǊŀǎ /ƻǳƴǘȅ CŀƛǊƎǊƻǳƴŘǎ ƛƴ !ƴƎŜƭΩǎ 
Camp, CA.  It was a joint effort of two units:  Mother 
Lode and Mid-Valley.  Members who participated 
indicate that it was a lot of hard work, but a stellar 
success. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Luckily, even the weather did its part--a rainy Wednes-
day cleared for setup on Thursday and remained in the 
seventies all weekend with clear skies and a light 
breeze.  The fairgrounds were hilly, which created some 
navigational concerns, but the six rented golf carts for 

the workers and a tractor-pulled trolley for attendees 
worked wonders. 
 

MLU organized the Saturday Wine/Beer Tasting from 3-
5 pm.  Kathy Goodrich was the lead planner and did a 
spectacular job.  Stephanie Zimmerman was in charge 
of the wine selection and pouring.  Melanie Floyd 
assisted with the wine pouring, and Kirk Floyd and Dick 
Zimmerman served up the beer.    There were about 
200 participants enjoying the local wines and beer, plus 
the snack foods, music and decorations.  The unit 
received rave reviews for this event. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
Another event arranged by MLU was the BLM equine 
adoption.  The BLM wranglers said it was the best 
physical location they ever had (on a level grassy 
triangle next to the pond with plenty of room for their 
big trucks to operate).  They also indicated that it was 
the most successful adoption in the last four years (26 
animals found homes). 
 

Of course, everyone loved the Dave Stamey concert 
Friday evening and the Cowboy Poetry after the 
raffle/auction on Saturday night.  The general 
consensus was that the caterer provided tasty food and 
plenty of it for supper both evenings. MLU provided a 
red flower box for the live auction.   
 

During the awards at dinner, Jerry Heitzler received the 
Top Hand Award in recognition of the work he did for 
the Mother Lode Unit throughout 2014, and Mike 
YƻƘƭōŀƪŜǊ ǿŀǎ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ {ǘŀǘŜΩǎ ²ƛƭŘŜǊƴŜǎǎ 
Rider of the Year buckle award for the abundance of 
hours he dedicated to the Wilderness Rider Program in 
2014. 
 

Our unit also set up the event signage.  Large plywood 
horses were erected at each building and stapled to 
each one was a map, schedule and other flyers the 
attendees found useful.  Smaller plywood horses were 
used to close interior streets for foot traffic during the 
day.   Numerous other directional signs were attached  



Rendezvous, continued from page 2 

to metal barrels, plastic saw horses, fences, poles and 
any other handy surface as needed, such as 
άǊŜƎƛǎǘǊŀǘƛƻƴέ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǘǊŀƛƭŜǊ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ Ƴŀƛƴ ŜƴǘǊŀƴŎŜ ƎŀǘŜΦ 
 
Mother Lode Unit members were visible throughout the 
weekend.  Lucy Badenhoop, Bob Gilmore, Randy 
Hackbarth, Jerry Heitzler, Norma Kohlbaker, and Mike 
Kohlbaker arrived early in the week to help with the set 
ǳǇ ŀƴŘ ǎǘŀȅŜŘ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ aƻƴŘŀȅ ǘƻ ōŜ ǎǳǊŜ ǿŜ άƭŜŦǘ no 
ǘǊŀŎŜέ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŜǾŜƴǘΦ   
 
Lucy supplied the trailer used for Registration and 
carried all of the equipment and materials down to 
Angels Camp.  Bob and Jerry brought their own ATVs 
and managed the dry camp and day parking with the 
support of Daryl Shankles.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Randy Hackbarth made sure the information booth was 
manned at all times to act as a command center, kept 
track of the rented radios, and made sure they were 
ŎƘŀǊƎŜŘ ŜŀŎƘ ƴƛƎƘǘΦ  !ƴŘ ǿŜ ŎŀƴΩǘ Ŧorget, Corky Layne, 
Neva Yarborough and Kelly Rowell who volunteered in 
the Western Art Show display area. 
 
During the months before the Rendezvous, Carolyn 
Gilmore helped contact people to be speakers during 
the weekend and solicited advertisers.  Carolyn brought 
ƘŜǊ ƳƛƴƛΣ [ƛǘǘƭŜ WƛƳƳȅ 5ƛŎƪƛƴǎΣ ǘƻ ŜƴǘŜǊǘŀƛƴ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ YƛŘΩǎ 
Korner, and she and Lucy Badenhoop spent the 
weekend shuttling people around and helping put out 
little fires that always pop up at an event like this.   
 
Jerry Tindell put on clinics all three days focusing on 
ά¦ǎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ tŀǎǘ ǘƻ .ǳƛƭŘ ǘƘŜ CǳǘǳǊŜέΣ ǿƛǘƘ ŜȄǘǊŀ ǘƛƳŜ 
made available for a Youth Rider Safety clinic.  On 
Friday, Susan Wirgler gave a presentation of P.E.A.C.E. 
on Trails. 
 
Al and Cheryl Kaiser brought the MLU Table 
Decorations, and Cheryl and Shelly Kaiser decorated our 

table on Friday afternoon.  Honorary Mother Lode 
Member, Brian Kaiser, was the celebrity judge for the 
packing contest with member Andy Assereto assisting. 
 
Most importantly, the MLU President and Secretary 
(Mike & Norma Kohlbaker) documented the task 
minutiae on a 28 page timeline, thereby making sure 
nothing fell through the crack.  They were also the main 
solicitors of advertising, sponsors and vendors to fill the 
venue.  Our success is a direct reflection of their 
leadership and teamwork efforts.  Be sure to thank 
them for making us all look good. 

 

WHY WE NEED FUND RAISERS 
Chip Herzig, BCHC Membership 

 

The Board has been asked why we need the calendar 
sales especially after two very successful rendez-
vous.     Well, below is an explanation of where your 
membership dues go or, in other words, why we need 
the calendar sales to help grow our assets. 
 

1.    Individual membership costs $50.   Of this we pay 
the national dues of $15, leaving $35.  Of the $35 we 
apportion $2 to the Education fund and $2 to the Legal 
Fund, leaving $31.  We then rebate 50% of the $31 to 
the unit plus $1 for their operating costs .  The 50-50 
split is $15.50 but we rebate to the unit $16.50, which 
leaves $14.50 in the state coffers per individual 
membership.  
 
2.    We use the $14.50 as follows: 
        a.   Annual insurance bill is approximately $6.19 per     
 member, leaving $8.31 in the state coffers. 
        b.   The total of other bills such as IRS fees, printing, 
 national directors travel and expenses plus 
 other bills is $6.17  per member -- leaving a 
 whopping  $2.14. 
 
As you can see, BCHC cannot rely on our membership 
dues to raise any kind of dollars to grow our assets for 
such things as our Legal Fund.   Two board meetings ago 
the BOD directed the BCHC Executive Committee to 
grow a legal fund in order to be able to fight lawsuits 
that threaten to close public land access.  On average, a 
legal action in California from inception until 
completion of trial costs $200,000.  We need that kind 
of money when we need to sue to keep our beloved 
trails open.  
 
Is this a farfetched scenario?  Not in the least.  Two 
years ago we rallied professional packers, us and several 
other associations to help keep Sequoia, Kings Canyon  
 



Fundraiser, continued from page 3 

(SEKI) lawsuit brought by a hiker group from closing 
the right to ride horses/mules in SEKI.  That lawsuit 
was basically put on hold for two years.  The two 
years are up and we will once again be dealing with 
the deep pockets of the hiker group to close all 
equestrian access to SEKI. 
 
Other aspects that the calendar dollars could be used 
for is to grow our Education Fund into a readily 
available source of funds for educating our fellow 
trail users such as at the Greenways Conference or as 
an accessible source of trail maintenance dollars. 

 
Bottom line is we need to grow our bank accounts so 
we can take on the above issues. 
 

BCHC  LUCKY  CALENDAR  RAFFLE  TICKETS 
 

In the first three months of 2015, three people who 

bought Lucky Calendar Raffle Tickets from the 

Mother Lode Unit last year have been winners!  

 

Itõs time to buy tickets for the 2016 drawings.  For a 

$25 donation, you get chance to win cash from $50 

to $3,000 plus a beautiful calendar to keep track of 

the drawing dates!   

 

You can make your donations and get your calendars 

from either your Vice -President, Randy Hackbarth, or 

your Secretary, Norma Kohlbaker.  Pick up a handful 

for your friends and neighbors!  
 

 

BACKCOUNTRY HORSEMEN OF CALIFORNIA 

PHILOSOPHY AND PURPOSE  
 

To perpetuate the common sense use and 
enjoyment of horses in Americaõs backcountry and 

wilderness.  
To work to insure that public lands remain open to 

recreational stock use.  
To assist the various government and private 

agencies in their maintenance and management of 
said r esource.  

To educate, encourage and solicit active 
participation in the wise use of the backcountry 

resource by horsemen.  
And the general public commensurate with our 

heritage . 

 

KIDS 
An Elementary School Teacher 
presented each child in her class- 
room of first graders the 1st half of 
a well-known proverb and asked 
them to finish it.  
 
 If you lie down with dogs, you'll 

 

 

 

stink in the 

morning. 

Love all, trust me. 

The pen is mightier than the pigs. 

An idle mind is the best way 

to relax. 

Where there's smoke there's pollution.  

Happy the bride who gets all the 

presents. 

A penny saved is not much. 

Two's company, three's the 

Musketeers. 

Don't put off till tomorrow what  you put on to 

go to bed. 

Laugh and the whole world laughs 

with you, cry and 

you have to 

blow your 

nose. 

There are none so blind as Stevie 

Wonder. 

Children should be seen and not spanked or 

grounded. 

If at first you don't succeed get new 

batteries. 

You get out of something only what 

you 

see in the 

picture on the 

box. 

When the blind lead the blind get out of the 

way. 

A bird in the hand is going to 

poop on you. 

 



SUGGESTED LETTER TO CONGRESS IN SUPPORT OF FOREST TRAILS BILL, HR 845 
From Randy Rasmussen, Advisor for Public Lands & Recreation | BCHA  

 
As discussed during BCHA's recent calls with state presidents and officers, representatives Cynthia Lummis (R-WY) and 
Tim Walz (D-MN) reintroduced our "Forest Trails" bill last month in the U.S. House of Representatives.  The bill is titled 
H.R. 845, the National Forest System Trails Stewardship Act.  Information on the bill can be found 
at  http://www.bcha.org/blog/ 
 
BCHA and its partners worked over three years to get to this point. We hope you are willing to demonstrate 
support for the bill by writing  your letters to these members of Congress.  Just sign, cut on the line and send it off. 
It would be even more effective if you sent a copy to your Representative. 
 
Thank you for helping in our push to secure widespread support for HR 845.  
 

SUGGESTED LETTER: 
-------------------------------------------------------------------------(cut here, sign and send)------------------------------------------------------ 
April 25, 2015 
 
 
Honorable Cynthia Lummis    
United States House of Representatives   
Washington, D.C. 20515 
 
Honorable Tim Walz 
United States House of Representatives  
Washington, D.C. 20515 
 
RE:  H.R. 845 – National Forest System Trails Stewardship Act 
 
Dear Representatives Lummis and Walz:  
 
I am writing as a member of the Mother Lode Unit of the Backcountry Horsemen of California to express my 
support for H.R. 845, the National Forest System Trails Stewardship Act.  
 
Across the United States, America’s National Forests provide world class recreational opportunities. But access on 
many of these wonderful lands would not be possible without adequate trails.  Unfortunately, the trail system on 
our National Forests is in decline. Only a quarter of the trails are maintained to Forest Service standards, and the 
agency is facing a maintenance backlog of more than $500 million.  Without immediate action, we will continue to 
lose access to the great outdoors.  
 
This Act will help improve maintenance of our National Forest trail system by providing new opportunities to 
expand trail maintenance. The legislation establishes a much-needed program to expand the use of volunteers and 
partner organizations in assisting the Forest Service in maintaining National Forest trails.  
 
The legislation will also ensure that the Forest Service is prioritizing its trail maintenance activities in areas that 
are most in need of additional work and most important to the public. Finally, the legislation will help outfitters 
and guides play an increased role in maintaining trails on public lands.  
 
We are pleased to support the National Forest System Trails Stewardship Act and thank you for your leadership on 
this important issue.  
 

Sincerely,  
 
 
 

http://www.bcha.org/blog/
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MARCH 28, 2015:  RAY LAWYER DRIVE TO 
PLACERVILLE MAIN STREET  
From Randy Hackbarth 

 
This is ongoing improvements of the old SPTC railroad 
line from Folsom to Placerville.  This link was at the 
APEX where SPTC ends and the Michigan Cal Lumber 
Company Rail began, going through Placerville on up 
to Camino where the lumber mill was. 
 
 The trains from Michigan Cal Lumber Company ran 
from around 1892-1986. The old rail bed -- 26 miles 
from Camino to Sacramento was purchased at a 
discount for Rail Banking / Rails to Trails money by 
the JPA (Joint Powers Authority= Sac Co, El Dorado Co, 
Rancho Cordova and Folsom).  
 

                
 
 This section of trail has about a 4 ' dirt shoulder to 
allow equestrians access to the trail without having to 
be on the asphalt.  This was a Placerville City project.  
 
Horsemen need to continue to give input to the 
County Park and Rec, and City of Placerville agencies 
for equestrians to be able to continue to use these 
trails as they are improved for the bike traffic, aka 
class 1 bike trails.   
     

mailto:bchmlu@sbcglobal.net
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JACK BROOK HORSE CAMP WEEKEND RIDE 
AUGUST 27 ɀ AUGUST 31, 2015 

Thursday - Monday 

Limited to the first 40 Horses 
 

Reservations:  $25 non-refundable deposit and 
form due by July 1, 2015  Balance Due by August 1, 2015 

 
Cost per Person*: 
$50  BCHC members 
$75  Non-BCHC members 
*Plus sharing the cost of one meal (cook 
teams made up of the riders) 
Includes: 
4 nights of camping and 4 days of riding, 3 Breakfasts 
and 3 Dinners 

 
Lots of games, storytelling, and fun! 

 
Contact for reservations or with questions: 
Norma at 916-424-8105 or 
BCHMLU@ATT.NET 
 

   
 
For Park Rules and Regulations τ go to 
www.co.sanmateo.ca.us (select Departments from the 
navigation bar on the left, select Parks Department, 
select Sam McDonald from the list of parks ŀƴŘ Ƙƛǘ άDhέΣ 
then select Regulations) You can also view the park rules. 
 
Arrival on Thursday, 8/27, no earlier than 3:00 PM 
Departure on Monday, 8/31, no later than 12:00 noo

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  - 
(Cut on dotted line and return with payment) 

MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE TO BCH MOTHER LODE UNIT, NOTE Ȱ*ACK BROOKSȱ IN THE MEMO, AND MAIL WITH THIS 

STUB TO:  BCH MOTHER LODE UNIT, PO BOX 258, NORTH HIGHLANDS, CA 95660  
 

Name: __________________________________________________________________________    Phone # _________________________________   

Email Address:      ______________________________________________________________________________________ 

BCHC Members:  ______   $50 = $_______ _     Non-BCHC Members:  ______x $75 =  $________           Total Due:  __________ 

 Yes, I/we will participate in a Cook Team ________                   Total Included: ___________  

No, I/we will not participate in Cook Team ________                                                       Remaining Balance: __________  

                                                                    

Jack Brook Horse Camp is in the Sam McDonald Park in San Mateo County about 3 miles West of La Honda, CA and 10 
miles in from the Pacific coast.   The Horse Camp is at the edge of the open ridge with trails leading into the redwood 
forest. The Camp has corrals, showers, BBQs, a horse wash rack, and a dump station, as well as an outdoor kitchen 
with re frigerators, freezers, and microwave. 
 

mailto:BCHMLU@ATT.NET
http://www.co.sanmateo.ca.us/
http://www.co.sanmateo.ca.us/


 

                 

                                                                            

   
 
      
            

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
                

 
             
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

        

          BACK COUNTRY HORSEMEN OF CALIFORNIA  

MOTHER LODE UNIT FUN RIDE 

Keeping Americaôs Trails Open  

JUNE 26 -  28 2015  
Limited to the first  60 Horses  

Rain or Shine No Refunds 

MOUNTAIN  MEADOW  
(Private Land located between Tells Creek and Loon Lake) 

INCLUDES:                                                                                                          

§ 2-Nights of Camping (Friday & Saturday)                             
§ Advanced Registration ONLY 

 
§ SATURDAY ~ JUNE 27 
§  

Breakfast ñ       8:00 - 9:30  am   

Trail Ride --        10:00 am 

Wine Tasting ñ 4:30 - 6:00  pm 

Dinner ñ           6:30 - 7:30  pm    

Music ñ            5:00 -10:00 pm 

Raffle ñ           7:00 - 8:00  pm                             

 

Sunday Breakfast τ 8:00 - 9:30 am 

 
 

Persons under 18 must be supervised by an  adult     
Participants must sign a Release of  Liability 

Participants should bring  chair s                     
 

For more information  contact:    

Kathy  916-835 -8498  or bchmlu@att.net  

 
 

Registration Deadline June 13  
 
Cost per  Person 

§ With wine tasting $95 
(Includes souvenir glass) 

§ Without wine tasting $80 

§ Camping 2-Nights $30 

Saturday Dinner  only 
          (Does Not Include Breakfasts or Ride) 

 

§ With wine tasting $45 
(Includes souvenir glass) 

§ Without wine tasting $30 

§ See Registration Form (page 10) for 

Member discount Information 

 

mailto:bchmlu@att.net


 

REGISTRATION  ~  Deadline June 13  

MLU FUN  RIDE    MOUNTAIN MEADOWS  

SATURDAY, JUNE 27, 2015   

 
Weekend with Wine Tasting:       Non-Member $95 x _______ =   _____ _ 
          # of People Amount 
 

       BCH Member $75 x _______ =  ______ 
          # of People                    Amount_________ 
 

Weekend without  Wine Tasting:  Non-Member $80 x _______   = _______   

          # of People Amount 
 

       BCH Member $60 x _______ = _______   
          # of People Amount 
        ____________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 
Sat Dinner Only with Wine Tasting:  Non-Member $45 x _______ = _______   
          # of People Amount 
 

       BCH Member $30 x ________ = _______   
          # of People Amount 
        _________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

 

 
Sat Dinner Only without Wine Tasting:  Non-Member $30 x ________ = _______   
          # of People Amount 
 
 

       BCH Member $20 x ________ =  _______ 
          # of People Amount______ 
 
 

Camping (Friday and Saturday nights):  Non-Member $30 x   ________=  _______ 
          # of People Amount 
 

       BCH Member $10 x ________ = _______  
          # of People Amount 
____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

          
        Total Amount Enclosed           ______________ 

Parti cipan ts: 
 

Name:  __________________________________________ E-Mail or Phone:  _______________________________   

Name:  __________________________________________ E-Mail or Phone:  ______________________________   

Name: __________________________________________ E-Mail or Phone:    _____________________________ 

Name:  __________________________________________ E-Mail or Phone:  ______________________________   

Please make checks payable to BCH Mother Lode Unit and mail to: 
BCH Mother Lode Unit, PO Box 258, North Highlands, CA 95660 

 



    
COMING EVENTS  

You must be a current member of BCHC to participate in any unitõs activity involving animals. 
Board meetings are on the 4th Monday of February, April, June, August, October, December.  

General meetings are on the 4th Monday of January, March, July, September, November.  
 

   For Rides and Camp Trips: contact Kathy Goodrich (916 - 835 - 8498)  for information and to sign up.  

 

4/22 -25  BCHA National Meeting, Sacramento  

4/27    ML Board Meeting, 7 p.m.,Dennyõs, Cameron Park 

5/15 - 17   North Bay Unitõs Spring Ride in Potter Valley.  This is a catered ride with Saturday night   
  dancing.  The ride is limited to 150 riders and reservations must be in by May 8th.  Information    
 can be found at www.northbayunit.com.  If you would like to ride and camp at Sayles Canyon as    
 originally planned,  please contact Kathy Goodrich so she can put you in touch with other    

 members going to Sayles that weekend. ML Camp Trip ð Sayles Canyon  

5/19 -24   Mule Days ð Bishop, CA 

5/27    Equine Stretching: A Little Yoga for Your Horse, at Galena Creek Visitor Center  

    5 PM- 7 PM   info@tahoerimtrail.org  

6/5 -7    Horse Expo ð Cal Expo, Sacramento 

6/18 -27  Reno Rodeo 

6/22    ML Board Meeting, Dennyõs, Cameron Park 

6/26 - 28   ML FUN/Camp Trip ð Mountain Meadows (Wine Ride Fundraiser)  

7/3 -12   Calgary Stampede, Calgary, Canada 

7/3 -5    Tevis Educational Ride (from Robinson Flat to Auburn)  

7/24 - 26    ML Camp Trip ð Loney Meadows 

8/01/15   Tevis 

8/24    ML Board Meeting, Dennyõs, Cameron Park 

8/27 -  31   ML Camp Trip -  Jack Brooks  

9/25 - 27   ML Camp Trip ð Caples Creek  

10/23 - 25   ML Camp Trip ð Point Reyes  

10/26    ML Board Meeting, Dennyõs, Cameron Park 

11/20 - 22   ML Camp Trip ð Deer Creek Hills  

12/28    ML Board Meeting, Dennyõs, Cameron Park  

 

2015 MLU WEDNESDAY DAY RIDES  
 

5/13   Fleming Meadows, Pollock Pines 

6/17   Wrights Lake, Ice House  

7/15   Schneiderõs Cow Camp, Hwy 88 

 

8/10   Thunder Mountain, Hwy 88  

9/16   Sayles Canyon, Hwy 50, by Twin Bridges  

10/21  El Dorado Trail, Latrobe Road  

11/18  Salmon Falls, Folsom Lake 

12/16  American River Parkway  

12/19  Salmon Falls 

 

                                                                                                               

 
 
  
 

http://www.northbayunit.com/
mailto:info@tahoerimtrail.org


 
    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
MOTHER LODE UNIT  
BACKCOUNTRY HORSEMEN OF CALIFORNIA  
P O BOX 2088  
ELK GROVE CA 95759 - 2088  
 

           

 

 

 

 

 

 
This is the official publication of the Mother Lode Unit of Backcountry Horsemen of California.  

Opinions expressed are not necessarily  those of the board.  Your articles, comments, and suggest ions are solicited.

 


